Lompoc City Council Agenda Item

City Council Meeting Date: August 2, 2011

TO: Laurel M. Barcelona, City Administrator

FROM: Richard Fernbaugh, Aviation/Transportation Administrator

r fernbaugh@ci.lompoc.ca.us

SUBJECT: SPECIFY A DESIGNATED REPRESENTATIVE FOR A FEDERAL

AVIATION ADMINISTRATION CONSTRUCTION GRANT FOR PAVING

GEORGE MILLER DRIVE

RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends the City Council take the following action:

Authorize the Mayor to execute Resolution No. 5739(11), which specifies the Public Works Director as the designated representative for Grant No. 3-06-0125-014-2011 from the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) to assist in the paving of George Miller Drive at the Lompoc Airport.

BACKGROUND AND/OR DISCUSSION:

Staff has applied for and received a tentative grant allocation from the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) for paving a portion of George Miller Drive at the Lompoc Airport. This project was identified as eligible for FAA funding as George Miller Drive acts as the access road to Lompoc Airport. Bids must be reviewed and approved prior to the FAA issuing final grant documents. This grant will provide 95% of the funding for this project. The required local match will be funded from Airport and Streets funds. The estimated total project cost is \$260,280 including construction, and staff administration. Staff anticipates returning to City Council for bid award on September 6th. Bids were opened July 20, 2011, and forwarded to the FAA for review on July 22, 2011.

The recommended action by the Council will allow the designated City representative to sign the final grant documents when the FAA provides them to the City and allow the City to proceed expeditiously with the project. This project has been approved by the City Council as part of the 2011-2013 Budget.

Richard Fernbaugh
Aviation/Transportation Administrator

Attachments: Resolution No. 5739(11)

FAA Allocation Letter

APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE CITY ADMINISTRATOR:

Larry A. Bean. P.E.

Public Works Director

APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE CITY COUNCIL:

Laurel M. Barcelona City Administrator

